MINUTES OF THE SELECTMEN'S MEETING NOVEMBER 20, 2017

PRESENT: Willard J. Boulter, Jr. (Chairman), Arthur P. Boyle Jr. (Selectman), Daniel Trabucco (Selectman), Edwin J. Thorne (Town Administrator), Police Chief Richard Wall.

At 7:00 pm Mr. Boulter opened the meeting.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Town Hall and the Council on Aging will be closed Friday, November 25th.

TAX CLASSIFICATION HEARING

Mr. Boyle moved to close the tax classification hearing from November 13, 2017. Mr. Trabucco seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

LETTER OF COMMENDATION

Police Chief Wall was present to recommend a letter of commendation be sent to Detective James Burns for his work in the drug enforcement field. Mr. Boyle moved that such a letter be sent. Mr. Trabucco seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

ANNUAL LICENSES RENEWALS

Mr. Boulter read aloud the list of all Class I, Class II, Taxi, Precious Metal Licenses up for renewal. Mr. Trabucco moved the licenses be renewed. Mr. Boyle seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – NOVEMBER 13, 2017

Mr. Boyle moved the approval of the minutes of November 13. Mr. Trabucco seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

OLD BUSINESS

Mr. Boulter gave the Board an update on the ongoing controversy with the City of Brockton on the diversion of the herring into Silver Lake.

NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Trabucco gave the Board an update on the Strategic Planning Retreat held this past Saturday at Town Hall. It had been determined that Nicole Rivers of Suffolk University will send out a survey to selected residents. Mr. Trabucco moved that the Board fund such a survey. Mr. Boyle seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

At 7:15 pm Mr. Trabucco moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Boyle seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.